
Minutes of CGSL Executive Meeting – Mar. 16, 2020 

By Phone – 7:30 p.m.       

Present: 

Mark Hamilton, Secretary; Ken Tedford, Commissioner; Lisa Cameron, Assistant 

Commissioner; Kevin Sun, Treasurer; Luigi Mariani, Player Representative / Events; Ryan 

Webb, Play Coordinator; Chad Simon, Registration Coordinator 

NOTE FROM MARK: It was difficult for me to discern who was talking sometimes, so some of 

the names below may be incorrect. Sorry if any errors! (e.g. Did Luigi say something? How 

about Ryan? Sorry if I missed you guys.) 

1. Commissioner – Ken Tedford – Field Permits 

1.1 This phone meeting was called to discuss the COVID-19 outbreak and possible impacts on 

the 2020 CGSL season. Ken called the City of Toronto’s permits department today to check on 

any concerns or issues related to COVID-19 and how it may affect City fields and permits. As 

such, this tele-meeting was organized to discuss and subsequently be able to provide information 

to our members. 

1.2 Ken said the City was not able to provide any info now on possible refunds for field permits. 

They may have additional guidance in the next few days.  

1.3 Currently, the CGSL’s field permits for 2020 are not finalized. The permits cover the period 

May 1 – Sept 20, 2020. This covers 21 weekends not including MIST weekend. April 3 is the 

deadline for selecting the weekend dates for the field permits. Ken + Ryan to go through the 

schedule and select the exclusion weekends (e.g. holiday weekends, Pride weekend, etc.) 

Normally, we would expect to have 12 weekends of regular play (i.e. approx. 24 games/team).  

2. Registration Chair – Chad Simon 

2.1 Lisa asked about the booking for the Dome on April 18 for the player ratings session. Chad 

said the Dome remains open. Chad to contact the Dome March 17 to verify the booking. 

2.2 Lisa suggested having the session outdoors due to the safety/health issue. Chad said it would 

not likely make much difference as players will be 5 feet apart from one another. Also, the Dome 

is quite large.  

2.3 Kevin said there have been some Dome game cancellations. He suggested checking the 

cancellation policy. On the invoice, it says 14 days’ notice is required and it must be related to a 

medical condition. Kevin thinks that the COVID-19 situation would fit this requirement.  

2.4 Chad to verify the cancellation policy at the Dome. 

2.5 Chad said we’d have to decide by no later than April 4, 2020 on the Dome booking. 

 



3. Treasurer – Kevin Sun 

3.1 Ken asked Kevin about the financial ramifications of delaying the start of the 2020 season. 

The cost for the 2020 permits is $23,797 for the full 21 weeks. But we may have to delay rather 

than starting play on May 1 due to COVID-19. Chad suggested asking the City if we can delay 

the permits and finish in September. Ken said that we have the option to play through Sept 20. 

Lisa expressed concern about the impact on players. Ken said we have some flexibility to play 

later and accommodate the required number of games. Kevin said the members would 

understand the situation.  

3.2 Chad said we should decide quickly so we can inform the membership. Ken agreed but 

suggested waiting 2 weeks to see how things develop.  

3.3 Kevin said he doubts we can start the season May 1, 2020. Ken said we can email the 

members now and take 2 weeks to make a further decision on the season. Ken circulated a draft 

message for review. After hearing feedback from the Executive, he will send the message to 

members tonight and follow up in 2 weeks with an update.  

3.4 Kevin expressed concern about the ability of sponsors to pay team fees. Ken said some 

sponsors are closing temporarily due to COVID-19. Kevin suggested giving them extra time if 

needed to pay the team fees. Should we also delay the April 1 cutoff for early bird registration 

fees? Some players will have no work and little money to pay the fees.  

3.5 Ken said he is OK with delayed payments. But, the payment to the City for field permits is 

due April 10. However, the City does offer a payment plan.  

3.6 Lisa agreed with delaying registration fee deadline by 2 weeks if season is starting 2 weeks 

late. She suggested including a clause “in the event of cancellation” in the message to members. 

Chad suggested adding a line saying “we are monitoring the situation; please continue to check 

Facebook, etc. for updates from the CGSL.”  

3.7 Kevin asked Chad if he requires the cheque for the Dome rental. Chad said he can wait.  

3.8 Chad suggested extending deadline for payment of team fees. We need to recognize that 

some sponsors may not be able to pay until later. Teams may potentially drop out if their team 

fee is not provided. It was suggested that sponsors/teams can discuss this with the Executive if 

they are facing such a problem. Lisa fears that several sponsors may withdraw. Ken suggested 

getting in touch with sponsors soon.  

3.9 Chad said that team fees do not have to come from sponsors. Players can opt to cover team 

fee. Lisa said we cannot finalize the schedule until we have a team count. Ken said it is OK to 

delay the schedule until after April 14. Kevin agreed. Ken said it should be OK to go ahead with 

the draft on April 18.  

3.10 Kevin said we have enough funds to cover the season field costs, but we would need more 

revenue to cover umpire fees, etc.  

 



4. Commissioner – Ken Tedford 

4.1 Ken suggested another Executive conference call early next week. Executive members 

agreed.  

4.2 Mark asked Ken whether the City could outright cancel permits. Or would they allow them to 

be issued with individual leagues making decisions about proceeding with their seasons? Ken 

said the City has the power not to issue permits, in which case no softball would be played on 

City fields. However, it is still too early for any information to be available.  

4.3 Kevin said SPO sent an email to umpires, in which they cancelled upcoming umpires’ clinics 

through April 5, 2020. 

4.4 Kevin said everything is fixed with registration now, so that registration funds are being 

deposited to the league’s bank account.    

4.5 Ken thanked everyone for joining in the meeting tonight! 

 

------- The meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m. -------- 


